
ADJOURNED MEETING CITY COUNCIL 

December 8, 2014 

 

  The City Council of the City of Albemarle met in an adjourned session on 

Monday, December 8, 2014, at 6:30 p.m. for an adjourned session.  Mayor G.R Michael 

presided and the following Councilmembers were present, to wit: Bill Aldridge, Troy E. 

Alexander, Benton Dry, Martha Sue Hall, Martha E. Hughes, Dexter Townsend and Chris 

Whitley.  Absent, none.  

 

----------------------------- 

   

Upon a motion by Councilmember Dry, seconded by Councilmember Hall and 

unanimously carried, the City Council adjourned to a closed session pursuant to NCGS 143-

318.11(a) 6 to discuss personnel matters. 

 

Upon a motion by Councilmember Hall, seconded by Councilmember 

Alexander and unanimously carried, the City Council reconvened to open session.  Mayor 

Michael announced a closed session was held pursuant to NCGS 143-318.11(a) 6 to discuss 

personnel matters and there is nothing to report at this time.   

 

-------------------------- 

 

  Upon a motion by Councilmember Hughes, seconded by Councilmember Dry 

and unanimously carried, the City Council voted to have the downtown street lights remain 

on from dusk until midnight year round. 

 

-------------------------- 

 

  Mayor Michael reported that Town of Troy Mayor Roy Maness had recently 

called him to ask for the City’s support in the Troy’s pursuit of trying to stop the NC 24/27 

Bypass of Troy.  Mayor Michael informed Mayor Maness that the City has aggressively 

pursued the improvements of NC 24/27 and could not support Troy’s position. 

 

-------------------------- 

 

Upon a motion by Councilmember Dry, seconded by Councilmember Hall and 

unanimously carried, the City Council adjourned to a closed session pursuant to NCGS 143-

318.11(a) 2 and 4 to discuss awards and recognition and economic development. 

 

Upon a motion by Councilmember Hughes, seconded by Councilmember Hall 

and unanimously carried, the City Council reconvened to open session.  Mayor Michael 

announced a closed session was held pursuant to NCGS 143-318.11(a) 2 and 4 to discuss 

awards and recognition and economic development and there is nothing to report at this time.   



------------------------- 

 

Upon a motion by Councilmember Townsend, seconded by Councilmember 

Hughes and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned until Monday, December 15 at 

7:00 pm in Council Chambers at City Hall.  


